## Friends of Kurth Kiln Meeting Working Bee

## 11 June 2016

It was a cold and pouring rain, twelve members braved the weather and attended the meeting. The heater was used to good effect. As usual there were many things to discuss.

Following the meeting Craig and Glen showed our new member Matt the fences which need attention. The fence at the dam behind the shed and the fence at the Northern Picnic Ground.









Matt, our new member



During lunch time a visitor checked out the gas producer display. He mentioned that although he has lived in Emerald for many years he had never visited Kurth Kiln.





Parks Victoria intends to have a

barren area at Shiprock Falls revegetated. After lunch the weather cleared and most of the members went to inspected the site, which could indeed do with some tender, loving care. The Friends of Kurth Kiln intend to apply for a Yarra Ranges Shire Council grant for this project.